


!TOWNSHIP 
AUDIT

The yearly audit has 
been completed and there 
are no adverse findings. 
The audit has been filed 
with the State. A summary 
of this report can be found 
on the next page.

!HISTORIC 
HOUSE 
RENOVATIONS

A reminder, if you have 
a historic house and are 
planning any exterior 
changes/renovations, you 
must have a review before 
the Pennsbury Historic 
Commission. Call the 
Township office for 
information.

!SUMMER ROAD 
WORK

•All roads in Chadds 
Ford Knoll will be worked 
on this summer. The work 
will be done after school 
lets out.

•All roads that have 
striping will be painted. 
The contracting company 
will put up cones to alert 
drivers of wet paint. Line 
painting will be done after 
road work is complete. 
This is done on an annual 
basis.
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!SMART 911

What if there’s a fire, 
a medical emergency, or 
a child goes missing?  
When you dial 9-1-1 
under stress, you may 
not have access to 
important details, or you 
may have trouble 
remembering them.  
Smart911 is a new 
service in Chester 
County that allows you 
to create a Safety 
Profile at: 
www.smart911.com that 
includes details 
you want the 9-1-1 
center and public safety 
response teams to know 
about your household in 
an emergency. When 
you dial 9-1-1, from a 
phone associated with 
your Safety Profile, that 
information 
automatically displays 
to the 9-1-1 call taker, 
allowing them to send 
responders based on up-
to-date location and 
emergency information.  
With your Safety 
Profile, responders can 
arrive aware of many 
details they would not 
otherwise know. Fire 
crews can arrive 
knowing exactly how 
many people live in 
your home and where 
the bedrooms are 
located. EMS personnel 
can know family 

members’ allergies or 
specific medical 
conditions.  Police can 
access a photo of a 
missing family member 
in seconds rather than 
minutes or hours, 
helping the search start 
faster.

! SPRING TIPS 
FOR REDUCING 
STORMWATER 
RUNOFF 

•Plant a large stature 
tree. They are great for 
stormwater control. At 
maturity they intercept 
over 1,000 gallons of 
rainwater each year. Their 
foliage and bark intercept 
rainfall, and their 
canopies also reduce the 
force of rain hitting the 
soil, reducing erosion.

•When you fertilize the 
lawn, you’re not just 
fertilizing the lawn. 
Excess nitrogen and 
phosphorus from lawn 
fertilization is frequently 
a pollutant to streams by 
fostering the growth of 
algae which depletes 
oxygen levels, so try not  
to over fertilize. 

     
!TAX RETURN 
HELP

The Kennett Area 
Senior Center offers FREE 
In-Person Tax Preparation 
Service with the AARP 
Foundation TAX-AIDE 
volunteers.  Please call 
610-444-4819 for an 
appointment.  

Offering free tax 
preparation help to 
anyone and if you’re 50 
and older, and can’t afford 
a tax preparation service, 
this team is made 
especially for you.  

We understand that 
retirement or other life 
changes may mean your 
taxes are a little more 
complicated now.  With 
the help of our team of 
IRS-certified volunteers, 
we make it easy for you.  
Hours:  9:00am to 2:30pm 
(by appointment only).

!RETIRING 
SOON?

A free seminar is being 
offered by the Social 
Security Administration. It 
will answer questions  on 
eligibility, when to collect 
social security and the 
application process.

To register for one of the  
programs email to: 
Edward.lafferty@ssa.gov or 
call 866-398-3469, ext 
29305. 

The sessions will be 
held on April 4 and 11 at 
11:30 am, 1:30 pm or 3:30 
pm. at: 

The Rose Tree Corporate  
Center, Bldg. 2, 1st floor, 
1400 N. Providence Rd., 
Media, PA. 
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Planning Commission Update

The following news and activities from the Planning 
Commission (PC) have taken place since the last edition of 
the Pennsbury Township News.

• Elected officers for 2017 are: Chair - Dennis Smith, Vice-
Chair - Bob Crandell and Secretary - Jeff Streitel. 

•Appointed responsibilities are: Lynn Luft - Historical 
Commission Liaison, Corinne Murphy - Brandywine 
Battlefield Task Force Representative and Jim Ware - Kennett 
Area Regional Planning Commission Representative.

• We discussed a plan being proposed by Mark Gosik to 
open up the existing right of way between two homes 
located on Independence Way by installing a road. The PC 
stated that all neighbors on Independence Way should be 
notified about the plan. The PC took a neutral position and 
referred the matter to the Board of Supervisors. 

• To provide further clarity on impervious ground cover, 
the PC recommended editing a section of the Zoning 
Ordinance which addresses the calculation of permitted lots 
and the open space required. 

• We recommended that the Board of Supervisors grant 
approval of the final plan for Windmill Hollow Subdivision 
to Richard Sanford subject to stated conditions.

•The PC continued working on a water protection 
initiative which is being led by Jim Ware. 
• In addition to several other related activities across 

recent meetings, we hosted key representatives from Save 
Our Water who shared their insight and experiences of an 
on-going water protection matter in New Garden Township. 
We anticipate recommending upgrades to our ordinances 
later this year.

All residents are welcome to attend Planning Commission 
meetings which are scheduled for the second and fourth 
Mondays of the month at 5:00 pm and are held at the 
Township Building. 

Dennis Smith, Chair

Barbacon, Thornton, CPA
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The Native Bird 
Connection

Thursday, April 6 7:00 pm
Pennsbury Township Building

Sponsored by the Pennsbury Land Trust

Learn to recognize the 
different kinds of year 
round and migratory birds 
we can see in the natural 
world of our backyards 
and open space. Get a 
Bird’s eye view of which 
resources attract them. 
Learn what we can do to 
welcome birds into our backyards while providing 
ecological landscaping that helps to create a healthy and 
sustainable environment for us all.

Guest speaker will be Steven Saffier of the National 
Audubon Society.

This is a free PTL sponsored event. All are welcome. 
Reservations are requested, but not required. RSVP by 
email to: pennsburylandtrust@gmail.com or by note to: 

PLT Speaker Series,
702 Baltimore Pike,
Chadds Ford, PA 199317.
Wine, cheese, sweets and coffee will be served. Specific 

questions for Steven may be submitted in advance.

As I mentioned in the 
last newsletter, we are 
continuing to evaluate 
changing the school start 
time.  The School Start 
Time has finalized their 
recommendation and is 
currently soliciting 
community feedback.  
The recommendation will 
be for a 25 minute delay 
for the middle and high 
schools and a 15 minute 
delay for the elementary 
schools.  Please visit the 
web site for more details 
on the committee’s 
analysis and to provide 
your feedback.
 In February we were 

fortunate to host Julie 
Lythcott-Haims, author of 
How to Raise an Adult: 
Break Free of the 

Unionville-Chadds Ford 
School District 

News

Overparenting Trap and 
Prepare Your Kid for 
Success. She gave a very 
passionate presentation 
with advice on how to 
prepare our children for 
success after high school.  
Her presentation to the 
high school students and 
to the community are 
both available for viewing 
on the school district 
website.
 Visit  www.ucfsd.org for 

more information on 
these 2 initiatives as well 
as other district activities 
and feel free to contact me 
with any concerns.   

 John Murphy, 

School Board 

Representative

Chadds Ford Historical Society Spring Tavern Talks 

The Chadds Ford Historical Society is offering a monthly experience (not a 
lecture!) aimed exclusively for adults 21 and older that focuses on fun topics in early 
American culture. Guests will experience history with hands-on activities, food and 
drink tastings, demonstrations and more!  

They will take place at the Society’s Barns-Brinton House, an historic 1714 tavern, 
on US Rte.1 in Pennsbury Township. Admission is $15 for members and $20 for non-
members. Tickets must be purchased in advance over the phone, in person or online 
as space is limited. 

Thursday, April 20 is Tavern Night —Experience what a night at an 18th century 
tavern would have been like. Chow down on some tavern fare, learn about the latest 
politics of the day with Ben Franklin, try your hand at some Colonial games, and more!

Future programs include: Thursday, May 18 — Spy Games — Would you have survived as a spy during the 
Revolutionary War?  and Friday, June 9 — Quack-ing Up! (18th Century Medicine).

Complete information at www.chaddsfordhistory.org.






